
Department of Planning and Budget 

2012 Fiscal Impact Statement 
 

1. Bill Number:   HB917 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Minchew 

 

3.  Committee: General Laws 

 

4. Title: Required meetings of regulatory boards at Department of Professional and 

Occupational Regulation. 

 

5. Summary:  This bill replaces specified intervals and number of meetings for certain 

regulatory boards at the Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation (DPOR) 

with the requirement that such boards meet at least once each year. 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Preliminary. See item 8.  

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  Any fiscal impact associated with this bill will be immaterial. With 

fewer board meetings, expenditures will be reduced, as costs associated with board meetings 

will be avoided. According to DPOR, expected savings are approximately $2,100 per fiscal 

year. These savings will be incorporated into cost assessments per the Callahan Act (Section 

54.1-113, Code of Virginia); however, the agency anticipates that any impact on these 

estimates will be minimal.  

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Professional and 

Occupational Regulation.  

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 

  

11. Other Comments:  None. 
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